## REPUBLICAN CLUB OF OCEAN HILL

## GENERAL MEETING MINUTES MARCH 15, 2017

President Barbara Hazlett called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m. She asked Jerry Kern to lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance. Barbara then asked guests to introduce themselves.

In the absence of Don Squires,  $1^{st}$  Vice President, Programs, Barbara introduced our speaker, Jerry Kern, who spoke on the Decommissioning of San Onofre Nuclear Generating Plant. Jerry passed out his presentation information so members could follow along with his video presentation.

President Hazlett announced that there are copies of the Treasurer's report on the tables. The balance in the bank and checkbook is \$2,473.80.

A motion to accept the minutes for the February 15 General Meeting was made by Dennis Sisneros and seconded by Judy Buoniconti. Minutes were approved.

Elaine Kowalik, 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice President - Membership, reported that we have 84 members: 56 paid and 28 unpaid. This includes 10 new members to date. She also reminded members who haven't paid that they will be removed from our Membership List at the end of March.

In the absence of Corresponding Secretary, Barbara Barreras, Judy Buoniconti gave her report. Barbara has ordered the elephant pins and will get them printed. She sent out thank you notes to the guests who attended February's meeting and also birthday cards to the February birthday people. Judy announced the March birthdays.

Hospitality Chair, Patty Remington, announced plans for a new-member brunch on April 5 at Barbara Hazlett's home. Invitations will be sent out. Flyers were passed out to new members who were present.

Telephone Chair, Colleen Vogel, thanked Rita Schnedar, Beverly Proesel, and Anne Caywood for making meeting reminder phone calls. She also reminded members to return calls when a message is left.

Publicity Chair, Dennis Sisneros, had nothing to report but is planning to work on our website.

## New Business:

- President Hazlett mentioned the Fund-raiser being held for Jerry Kern to raise funds for his run for San Diego County Supervisor on March 30 at 6 p.m.
- She also mentioned that Vista Republican Women Federated will be meeting at Shadowridge Country Club to reorganize on Thursday, March 16. Saundra Waecker is leading this group.
- Judy Rees, member of the Central Committee for a second term as
  Registration Chairman, mentioned that they register new citizens at Golden
  Hall. The next new-citizen ceremony will be on March 22. They will also be
  setting up a booth at street fairs to register Republicans.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:10 p.m.

Following the meeting the Opportunity Drawing was held.

Respectfully submitted,

Elaine Kowalik 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice President - Membership For Secretary Sally Booth